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Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association Meeting – November 22, 2016 
Convened:  7:20 p.m.     Adjourned:  8:30 p.m.     36 attendees 

 
Meeting chaired by TGHNA President, Stephen Gregali (president@towergroveheights.com) 

 
• Opening of meeting and welcome 

 
o Newcomer recognition  

Several first-time attendees were recognized.  Welcome to all!   
  

• Neighborhood business/announcements 
 

o SLMPD 2nd District Liaison Officer, Ed Slade  (edslade@slmpd.org)   (see attachment) 
 Reported that robberies in our area are not as bad as usual and property crimes and stealing from 

cars are down.  However, there was a recent robbery on Lackland Avenue (outside of TGH) and a 
resident who was present reported being robbed at gunpoint very recently. Slade encouraged victims 
to report all such incidents to law enforcement because even if the victim cannot identify the 
perpetrators, if they are caught, they may then be able to be charged with receiving stolen goods. 

 There was a report of a stolen package from a person’s porch.  Residents are encouraged to use the 
Access Point pick-up locations in the area (Avon store, 3179 S. Grand or Local Harvest, 3108 Morgan 
Ford Rd). 

 Patrols are continuing and the License Plate Recognition cameras on S. Grand continue to aid in 
identifying stolen vehicles. 

 Officer Slade encouraged residents to maintain a high sense of awareness when out on the street.  
He stated that if you see someone cross the street to follow you or if you feel something is not right – 
“to trust your gut instinct” and report it.   

 He states that most of the crime in our area is being committed by individuals who live outside of it.  
He says that sometimes gangs or individuals will target a place until “it gets too hot,” i.e., the risk of 
apprehension is greater because there are more police in the area. 

 
o 15th Ward Aldermanic Report 
 Alderperson Megan Green (megan.ellyia@gmail.com) reported there were 1,478 votes in the 2017-

2018 Participatory Budgeting project. [There were 403 votes in the 2015-2016 Participatory 
Budgeting project.]  

 She reported the first infographic illustrating the P-B project winners posted online was incorrect but 
has since been corrected.  Demographic information including age, gender, and racial identification 
of voters was included. Click here to view corrected infographic. 

 In response to questions from the floor: 
 It takes up to 2 ½ years to have sidewalks repaired in the 50/50 program. 
 She asked to be emailed the specifics of one resident’s reporting history about a 

particular sidewalk which has buckled but has not been addressed by the city. 
 She is not sure when the city stops emptying the yard waste bins for the year; it may be 

around Thanksgiving – she will check.  
 A resident reported that permits to trim trees can be obtained from the city at no 

charge. 
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o Treasurer’s Report  
 Rick Stein (treasurer@towergroveheights.com) reported TGHNA’s net worth is $14,724.49 as of 

October 2016.   
 About $2,700 was taken in from Autumn Fest receipts, memberships, and Gazette ads. 
 About $990 was spent on Autumn Fest expenses, street permits for Block Parties, the annual Post 

Office box fee and postage stamps for TGHNA business. 
 

o Block Captain Report  
Debra Knox Deiermann (blockreps@towergroveheights.com) reported a very good turnout for the 
TGS-TGH Block Captain Training on November 14.  She has Block Captain Training Packets for those 
who were unable to attend, as well as TGH Welcome Packets for new residents.   

 
o Membership Report 

Tricia Heliker announced there are 218 TGHNA memberships, to date 
 

  
• Featured Speaker 

o Darlene Green, City of St. Louis Comptroller (314-622-4389) 
 Introduced “Green HELP,” a home loan program with a low, 2.1% interest rate for City residents 

to make energy efficiency improvements to their homes.  (see attachment) 
 Eligible residents can borrow any amount up to $15,000, and the loans do not require appraisals 

or loan closings.  Funds are available on a first-come, first-served basis. 
 For more information, visit: www.greenhelpstlouis.com  

 
• 100 Neediest Cases  

 For the thirteenth year, TGHNA is joining with 100 Neediest Cases to help two South City families 
this holiday season. Please give generously. (see attachment) 

 A list of requested items for both families along with instructions can also be found at our 
website, www.towergroveheights.com.   

 Donations can also be made through PayPal, also on our website. 
 Block Captains will also be hand-delivering flyers about participating in the project to each 

neighborhood household.  
 Project Chair, Ellen Wilson, could use some help with wrapping gifts on December 17, 10 a.m.   

 
• 2017 TGHNA Board Election 

o President Stephen Gregali called for a voice vote on the nominations for the following uncontested board 
positions, which were approved unanimously:  
 President-Elect: Vick Dean 
 Membership Secretary: Jean Iezzi 
 Treasurer: Rick Stein (re-election) 
 Secretary: Debra Knox Deiermann (re-election) 

o Per TGHNA By-laws: The President-elect always serves as the next year’s president and the current 
president serves in an advisory role as the Past-president.  This means 2016 President-elect, Barbara 
Gilchrist, will serve as 2017 President and 2016 President, Stephen Gregali, will serve as 2017 Past-
president.   

 
• New/Old Business/Announcements 

o Incoming President Barbara Gilchrist announced a focus on making our neighborhood safer and 
increasing membership and engagement with a special emphasis on welcoming rental tenants will be 
among her goals for next year.   
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o She asks all residents to think about topics, speakers and initiatives that they would like to see TGHNA 
focus on next year and to send their comments to her at www.president@towergroveheights.com or call 
her (phone number in Buzz Book).   

o In January, a Tower Grove Heights Safety Committee, led by Stephen Gregali, will commence.   This 
committee will concentrate on such things as lighting, reporting crime, making use of the club for 
vehicles, and keeping an eye out for the older adults in our neighborhood.  Everyone is welcome and can 
sign up anytime.   

o As we close out the year, we’d like to bid a fond farewell to Tricia Heliker as she steps down as TGHNA 
Membership Secretary.  Many thanks to her for a job well done throughout her years of service.  During 
her tenure, TGHNA experienced a record number of memberships. Additionally, Tricia has graciously 
hosted the TGHNA Board meetings at her lovely home many years.  Thanks, Tricia! 

o January speakers at TGHNA to be announced. 
o Watch for Grinchmas on South Grand. http://southgrand.org/events/grinchmas/  
o There will be no TGSNA meeting in December. 

 
• Adjournment 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debra Knox Deiermann 
secretary@towergroveheights.com  
www.towergroveheights.com 

 

Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association values and seeks a diverse membership.  The TGHNA Board recognizes and values the importance of diversity. 
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